
Halwin Headlines 

Friday 17th January 2025 

We’ve enjoyed arriving and leaving school with the sight of 

beautiful sunrises and sunsets this week and thought we’d 

share this lovely photo of the sunrise through the mist over 

the school field on Wednesday morning. 

Thank you to the parents who have spoken to me this term 

to share positive feedback about their children’s enjoyment 

of school, their learning and experiences—it’s always a 

pleasure to hear from you all. 

It’s been another busy week and the children have been 

working hard across the curriculum. Owls and Kingfishers 

had another excellent swimming session on Wednesday and 

Owls enjoyed the first ukulele session of the term with the 

lovely Gen, from the Cornwall Music Service Trust. Mrs Durkin has recently joined our other popu-

lar reading volunteers and will be popping into school regularly to listen to children read. 

Kingfishers have been exploring the idea of Viking stereotypes and how primary and secondary 

sources show different views. Owls have been learning about where our food comes from in DT 

and the importance of eating seasonally and locally. Robins have enjoyed finding out about 

schools in the past. 

We have moved to a new scheme for French this term called Language Angels and the feedback 

from staff and children has been very favourable. Language Angels focuses on the 3 pillars of 

phonics, vocabulary and grammar and every lesson includes speaking ,listening, reading and writ-

ing opportunities. Kingfishers have been learning ‘I have’ and the conjunction ‘and’ while Owls are 

learning ‘I play’ and common instruments. 

Year 3 and 4 parents are invited to a short information session with Mrs Carr about the Multiplica-

tion Tables Check (MTC) on Tuesday after school in Owls classroom and all parents are invited to 

join us for celebration assembly next Friday at 2.40pm. 

Finally, a reminder about car park safety. Please ensure children remain with you when leaving 

school as we had another near miss this week due to children running behind cars unsupervised.  

Have a lovely weekend. 
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Next week’s lunch menu week 3 

Get in touch 
 

You can contact us via 
phone or email. 

 
01209 860329  

 
halwinsecretary@croftymat.org  

 

Wrap-Around Care Link 
 

https://forms.gle/Gx3jXFNh53oFyXFz6 
 

Or email Mrs Gee (if easier)  
 

Attendance 

We aim for all our    
children to have at least 

97% attendance 
throughout the year.   

Overall attendance for 
this week was 97.5%   

 

See below for the at-
tendance for each class 

last week. 
 

Robins:  98.46% 

Owls:  90.57% 

Kingfishers: 89.44% 
 

Congratulations ROBINS  

Please check your Parent Pay account. Mrs Gee has now fixed the problem and updated the 

accounts with lunches and wrap around fees. We understand that these bills will be coming 

after Christmas and I would be happy to talk about a payment plan if needed. If you have any 

queries or questions regarding your account, please contact myself or Mrs Gee. 

mailto:halwinsecretary@croftymat.org
https://forms.gle/Gx3jXFNh53oFyXFz6


Halwin Heroes 
 

Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

 

Confidence  

 

Harper 

 

Aspiration 

 

Marley 

  

Resilience 

 

Amber 

  

Enjoyment 

  

 

Connor 

 

Team Points 

 

Blue— 246 

Red—148 

Green— 239 

Yellow—134 

 

 

 

Star of the 
Week 

 

Robins 
 

Aimée 

  

Owls 
 

Mason 

  

 Kingfishers 
 

Penny 

 

 

 

Hall of Fame 

Owls: Benjamin, Harry, Henry, Poppy, 

Rupert H-M, Marley 

Kingfishers:  Amelia, Connor, Eli,  

Penny  

 



Halwin Celebrations 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

Kingfishers  

History and 

French work 



Halwin Celebrations 
 

 

 

 

 

Owls created this poem as a whole class and then wrote 

their own poems 



Recommended Reads 
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Notices and Events 
Attendance 

The updated attendance policy is available on the school website: https://halwin.croftymat.org/  
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Notices and Events 
 

PINS conference 2025 (Partnership in Neurodiversity) 

Through our involvement in the PINS project this year, Halwin parents / carers (and 

grandparents) are invited to the online PINS conference on 5th February. More de-

tails on the poster later in the newsletter. Recordings will be sent out after the 

event if you are unable to watch live but you must register in advance using the QR 

code on the poster. 

You can watch this online event in the comfort of your own home or, if you prefer, 

watch with other parents. Our PINS representative, Lauren Ladd, who many of you 

met when she visited school last term, has booked a conference room in Penzance 

where she will be live streaming the conference on a big screen with hot drinks and 

refreshments throughout the day. If you would like more details please contact her 

on laurenlpcc@outlook.com  
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Notices and Events 
 

Homework 

The partnership between home and school is very important to us. We recognize that children have spent a busy struc-

tured day at school and need time to relax and play. We are also mindful of children’s out-of-school activities e.g. swim-

ming, gymnastics, football etc. and we believe that homework activities should not cause conflict or resentment. Our 

homework approach has therefore been designed to focus on the benefits of reading with your child and developing a 

love of reading. Reading is our focus, and we ask that parents and carers prioritise and support this essential skill. You can 

help your child by becoming actively involved in their reading journey, listening to them read, talking about their book, 

giving them lots of encouragement and praise, and providing a quiet area and time to read together.  

Pupils in EYFS and KS1 who are part of the Read Write Inc (RWI) phonics programme will be given a phonics book each 

week, matched to their ability, to read at home. Occasionally, pupils will also have specific sounds to practice at home. To 

ensure high quality reading we use a programme called Accelerated Reader from Year 2 onwards which supports children 

taking responsibility for their own reading progress through engaging reading quizzes.  

Alongside reading, we will provide your child with a copy of their weekly spellings for Owls and Kingfishers. We allocate 

time in school to learn these spellings, but children would also benefit from practicing them at home.  

At Halwin School, we subscribe to two excellent maths learning platforms. Pupils from Y2 upwards will be provided with a 

log in to Maths Whizz (https://whizz.com), an online programme which adapts topics and questions to each child’s spe-

cific level in a fun game style approach. We recommend children complete 3 ‘blue gems’ per week. As learning multiplica-

tion tables is crucial to children’s mathematics progress and Y4 pupils are required to complete a statutory multiplication 

check, children in Owls and Kingfishers will also be provided with a log in to Times Tables Rock Stars (https://

ttrockstars.com) where they can practice their times tables in an engaging game to increase their fluency and recall. 

 

A breakdown of suggested homework is provided below: 

Robins: 10-15 minutes of reading a day, record in reading diary 

Owls & Kingfishers: 10-15 minutes of reading at least 5 times a week 

            3 blue gems & 3 red gems per week on Maths Whizz 

            Times Tables Rockstars 15 minutes x2 a week 

            Spellings (optional use of Spelling Shed) 

 

Please check your emails regularly. You are valuable partners in your children’s education and we thank you for your con-

tinued support. 

https://whizz.com
https://ttrockstars.com
https://ttrockstars.com
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Diary Dates 
 

 Tuesday 21st January Trust Parliament Meeting 

MTC Parent Workshop for Y3 and Y4 parents 

Friday 24th January Parent Assembly and Bake Sale  

Thursday 30th January Will Keating workshops 

Friday 31st January Eco-Council visit to Paradise Park 

Tuesday 4th February Halwin Hive 

Friday 7th February NSPCC Number Day 

Tuesday 11th February Safer Internet Day 

Friday 14th February  Parent Assembly & FoH Bake Sale 

w/c Monday 17th February  Half Term 

Monday 24th February INSET Day—school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 25th February Robins & Owls—Islam RE workshops 

Halwin Hive 

Monday 3rd March  Hall for Cornwall Singing Event 

Thursday 6th March World Book Day 

Wednesday 12th March First Lego League Competition @ Culdrose          

(Lego club) 

Friday 14th March Y6 & Reception NHS Height & Weight Checks 

Parent Assembly 
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Diary dates—continued 
 

 

Tuesday 18th March Halwin Hive 

Thursday 20th March 7pm Choir—Songfest 2025 

Friday 21st March Eden Project Trip 

Monday 24th March & Thursday 27th 

March 

Parents Evenings 

Friday 28th March Squashbox Theatre visit & workshops 

Friday 4th April Trinity Church Easter visit 

Parent Assembly 

End of Term 














